Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: cycling
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I notice from a recent post made that Leicester City Council endorse the no scooters in public places.

I wish to ask as it is also now illegal to cycle on the footway that is not clearly marked by colour for a freedom of information request on how many tickets and fines have been handed out in the last 12 months for the offence.

The city centre and surrounding areas are continually being used by cyclists and e-scooter riders that shouldn’t be on a public footpath causing nuisance.
Answer:
You will need to redirect your request to Leicestershire Police. Please see link below:
Request information about the police | Leicestershire Police (leics.police.uk)
The City Council have no powers to issues fines or tickets for those cycling on footways or footpaths, and therefore no records are held.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council. 
Cyclists are permitted to cycle through the pedestrianised area of the city centre provided they do so safely. Cyclists riding in a dangerous, careless, or inconsiderate manner are committing an offence and the police have the power to take action.

E-scooters are not permitted to be used on any public highway within the City, nor are e-bikes that are not pedal assisted or have motors with an output greater than 250W. The police are, again, the enforcement authority for those circumstances.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
